
 
 

Annual General Meeting of the Bancroft Players held on Wednesday, 3rd July 2024 
at 7.00 p.m. 
 
Present:   42 members 
 
Apologies for absence  had been received from Ian Mutton,, Andrew Piggott, Colette 
House, Amanda Campbell-Phillips, Laura Freeborn. 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 13th July, 2023 were agreed and signed as a 
true and correct record. 
 
Matters arising   none 
 
CHAIRMAN’S REVIEW OF THE YEAR   - Elliott Bunker 
 
Good evening everyone and welcome to this year's AGM - so lovely to see so many 
of you here. 
  
I was looking back at the events of the last year when putting together my notes for 
tonight and comparing it to the previous year and I'm quite thankful to say that this 
year seems like it was significantly quieter - this time last year we had just completed 
Phase 1 of the FoH refurbishment, which I am so pleased to say has been very well 
received by nearly everyone. We'd just held the 40th Anniversary Gala and we were 
coming into a new season. So in comparison it has been quieter,  but still a great 
year full of wonderful productions - now I won't spoil Rory's update, but I do want to 
pull out a couple of personal highlights. 
  
The first of those from December when I walked into the auditorium to see it totally 
transformed into Neverland, with a pirate ship down the centre of the space. It was 
truly magical and created such a wonderful and engaging experience for our 
audiences. I felt totally immersed in the production. I know how much hard work went 
in to creating that and fully understand that we cannot do that for every show, but 
boy wasitgood! 
  
The second moment is actually a couple of combined moments - by our Youth and 
Junior teams. Now I'll admit I didn't get a chance to see A Midsummer Night's Dream 
due to a diary clash, but I did get to see Romeo & Juliet and I did see The Laramie 
Project and I thought both so amazing - but for very different reasons. Romeo and 
Juliet was a condensed version of the story and it was so brilliantly told by Claudia 
and the team and I thought it such a great way to bring Shakespeare to both young 
performers and young audiences.  
  
And The Laramie Project hit a very personal note, as a gay man growing up in the 
80's and 90's this story was one of a small few that entered the main news stream at 
the time, and while harrowing and deeply upsetting because of what happened to the 
young Matthew Shepard, Big Spirit did a great job in bringing that story to the QMT 
stage. It helps us reach into new diverse communities that wouldn't normally come to 



see our shows and we have to see how we can do more of that to appeal to the rich 
and diverse community in and around Hitchin. 
  
This last season has also seen The QMT become the home to both Mostly Comedy 
and NT Live - now all of these events have completely sold out, which is great news 
and also helps bring new audiences to The QMT - added in that we now ask for all 
tickets to be sold via our website means we are adding more names and contact 
details to our mailing list - and we are already seeing the audiences who came to 
see comedy come and see other events at the theatre, and vice versa. 
  
Earlier I mentioned the Phase 1 Refurbishment of the Front of House and we are 
keen to plan and schedule in Phases 2 and 3. As a reminder these incorporate the 
area behind the bar as Phase 2, then the front exterior for Phase 3. We plan to start 
those conversations with the team at Colin Hill over the summer, but we already 
know that we'll need to fundraise to complete that work - so we'll bring you more on 
that as soon as we have it. 
  
Moving on to other news and this month marks the end of a couple of eras for The 
Bancroft Players. The first of those being with Big Spirit, as after 25 years we say a 
very fond farewell to Katie Milward, who has been a part of the group for more than 2 
decades, first as a member and then taking over from Rory as the group leader. Now 
Rory will give more updates on the plans for Big Spirit a little later, but I wanted for 
us all to say a massive thank you to Katie for the energy she has put into running Big 
Spirit and the quality and standards she has set for the group. (Applause) It's 40 
years since The Bancroft Players Youth Theatre was created by Rory, so this year 
marks a big shift in its next 40 years and I personally hope it goes from strength to 
strength under its new leadership. 
  
Then secondly onto Mr Reynolds! This time last year Rory announce he would not 
be standing again as our Artistic Director after 25 years of successfully being voted 
into the position, so tonight marks the end of an era which has seen Rory oversee 
almost 300 productions for The Bancroft Players - and that’s excluding the Big Spirit 
shows! Rory has been a driving force in so many ways (and I hope will continue to 
do that!) but specifically as Artistic Director. Inspiring new directors to try their hand 
at directing, challenging existing directors to tackle new projects and without his hard 
work we would not be the local amateur dramatics society we are. Undoubtedly one 
of the best producers of local theatre in Hertfordshire. We will be hosting an evening 
in September to recognise and value Rory's contribution, but as Rory keep reminding 
me - he's not going anywhere and will still be very involved at The QMT. 
For now though let's please show our appreciation for Rory (applause) 
  
Then finally from me, 2025 will be our 80th year as The Bancroft Players and we 
would like to hear from you with ideas on how best to mark this important milestone. 
I'll share a link after the AGM tonight where you can submit your celebration ideas - 
then these will all be assessed by the EC and the best ideas will then put back out 
for a final vote. This is a chance for you to help decide how we mark this important 
year in our history and we look forward to making it a year to remember and use it as 
a way to reach further out into the community, grow our audiences, grow our 
membership and celebrate 80 amazing years!      Thank you. 
 



A massive thank you goes to Katie Milward for all her work and support for Big Spirit.   
This was greeted by applause from the audience.    In addition Rory’s commitment 
as Artistic Director for 25 years is also marked.    It should be noted that in 2025 it 
will be 80 years since the origin of Bancroft Players. 
 
Reports  Treasurer – Mark Weatherbed 

Financial Update and Statement  Season  2023 – 2024 

Bancroft Players Amateur Dramatic Society, Big Spirit Youth Theatre, 
Ensemble, Junior Bancroft Players 

• We have tried a new year of challenges and reviews, the introduction of a 
comedy night every month and also National Theatre Live, all of which remain 
very positively received and welcome. The highlights of which are in our 
account’s summary. 

• Our overall expenditure for this last season has reduced by 19.2%, our 
Income by 9.7%, a positive swing. Despite energy increases we have 
managed to maintain an element of management to keep costs to a minimum. 

• Last year saw an investment of £50,000 into the renovation of our Foyer and 
Bar area (which had not been updated for a while) It’s received very fond 
reviews from across the membership and with visitors, so we aim to work 
towards phase 2, this will need some funding to support the costs. 

• Having turned over £279k in our 22-23 season and spent £309k (-£29k), we 
have this season turned over £252k, with spend of £249k, so a +the £2.8k 
nett balance (and a swing of £31k in 12 months.    

 

 
 



 
 
 
Expenditure by Dept Santander 2023-2024 
 

 
 

Barclays Account 

 

 

Below is the year on year finance comparisons 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Production budgets 2023-2024 

 

 

 



 

 

And finally, any questions. 

 

CIO   Securing our future, remembering our heritage 

A Reminder of the process 

TRANSITION TO A CHARITABLE INCORPORATED ORGANISATION 

(CIO) 

REVISE OUR STRATEGY 

  Focus to lead on; 

• Refining the vision so that it is fit for purpose 

• Formulating a long-term (phased) facility improvement plan 

• Work on increasing active membership and community involvement 

• Form a new CIO 

• Engage help to draft a new constitution 

• Transfer all the assets and liabilities of the existing charity across  CIO - Association model 

Chairman – Treasurer, Secretary and Artistic Director 

Bancroft Players –, Junior Bancroft Players,  Ensemble, Big Spirit A.N. 

Other, A.N. Other 

There is typically a multi  step process to incorporation  

1. The Trustees of the Charity are satisfied  
• Their house is on order 
• The charity to incorporate and that incorporation is in the best 

interests of the charity 
2. Members give “in principle” approval to the proposed incorporation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TRANSITION TO A CHARITABLE 

INCORPORATED ORGANISATION (CIO) 

• Refining the vision so that it is fit for 

purpose 

• Formulating a long-term (phased) facility 

improvement plan 

• Work on increasing active membership 

and community involvement 

 

 

TRANSITION TO A CHARITABLE 

INCORPORATED ORGANISATION (CIO) 



3. Obtaining consent, as necessary of any third parties (e.g. Landlords 
and funders) 

4. Obtaining consent, as necessary of any regulators and umbrella 
bodies 

5. Assessing of new DBS certs are necessary and applying for them if so 
6. Assessing the position on endowments, legacies or restricted 

covenants 
7. Submitting the CIO constitution; the Charity Commission application 

for registration; the Charity Commission Trustee Eligibility Declaration 
to the Charity Commission 

8. Once registered with the Charity Commission : HMRC charity tax 
reference number, apply for the CIO to be registered for any other 
umbrella bodies as appropriate 

9. Any transfer of employment – There is none 
10. Hold respective meetings with Trustees of unincorporated charity and 

CIO whereby they resolve to proceed with the incorporation and 
execute the transfer agreement 

11. Giving effect to transfer agreement by: 
• Leases/licenses - execute consent to assignment, as necessary 
• Plant and Equipment – This will pass by delivery 
• Bank Accounts – Banks usually want new accounts opened for a 

CIO, if the case it will be necessary to transfer funds form the 
existing account to the new account 

• Third party contracts – Subject to any third-party consent, transfer 
contracts to CIO 

12. Arranging for all membership declarations to be signed by all 
prospective members of the CIO (This is a specific requirement of a 
CIO) 

13. Complete the statutory register of trustees and members 
14. Obtaining the registration number of the CIO 
15. Once the position of legacies and endowments is clarified then 

arranging for the Charity Commission to remove the unincorporated 
charity from the charity register 

16. CIO: 

17. Our letter of adjustment to the Council has been received and 
accepted, to a point. The changes requested include us being able to 
hire out our space and charge other societies (which isn’t in our 
current lease). The lease amends and an extension, will cost if £2,500 



to process with the Council. These have now been signed off in 
principle. 

18. A revaluation of our performance licence was also completed by the 
Council and accepted to our current state of activity 

19. Companies House has confirmed that permission to have QMT (or 
anything Royal related) in our title is agreed in conjunction with 
Clarence House. We have written consent from The Treasury and 
Companies House 

20. This is also the case with the Charity Commission too, they have 
agreed in principle based on the acceptance of others 

21. The Crown in our logo is now also agreed its use as a Royal Crown. 

22. The move to the CIO, to be clear, will also continue to use the plaque 
to the Bancroft Players as part of the QMT transition (as this has been 
part of the process since 1983) 

23. Communication with Clarence House continues requesting a copy of 
the letter to Richard Whitmore from HMTQM’s archive, but we have 
received acceptance of our claim to use her name in writing. 

24. We have a new draft Constitution to approve. 

25. We have a draft CIO proposal for the Charity Commission ready to 
submit.  

26. Having applied and accepted a gaming licence with the Funding 

Regulator for the 200 Club, we then had to apply to the Council for a 

local gaming licence too, this has also been accepted. 

Mark was asked by there were two different banks and he replied that for 

ticketing purposes there needs to be a merchant bank, i.e. Barclays.   He also 

reported that budgets on productions were mostly exceeded and it would be 

appropriate to consider whether there should be an increase.    This would all 

be monitored closely and it is likely that discussions would be taking place to 

increase the cost of the tickets to productions. 

Mark was officially thanked for his work on the CIO by the members present at 

the AGM. 

ARTISTIC DIRECTOR REPORT TO THE AGM – 3 July 2024 

The year in the Theatre has gone very well. While not all the shows we presented have sold 

as well as we would have liked – I think artistically it has been a triumphant season.  



We started the Main House season in September with The Height of the Storm which was 

beautifully realised throughout with an excellent cast and a mysterious storyline. This was 

modern drama which is a genre we love here at the QMT. It was I think Charles is cornering 

the market in confused old men, as an actor I mean.  

The Christmas show was an incredible Peter Pan directed by Katie. It was literally an assault 

on the senses with a sensational set complete with a pirate ship. It showed the QMT at its 

best I think with all departments working together to produce a memorable result. Thanks 

particularly to Chris for making it his life’s work to get a strong serviceable structure to the 

set and great lighting effects and our set crew for their peerless construction of the pirate 

ship (a work of art!). Never have backstage and actors had to work together so closely 

together and I think that was a good thing. Great houses too for this show.   

The production of Bleak Expectations in February was a hoot! Putting a radio play onstage 

seems to be the coming thing and this production, directed by Brian Seal, was full of our top 

comic performers. And, wonderfully for the actors, you get to keep the script in your hand! 

Another excellent production and it was a lot of fun for the performers.  

The last show of the Main House season was Present Laughter directed by Nicki Pope. This 

light comedy requires a deft directorial hand, and the result was, I think, as good as amateur 

theatre can aspire to be. That is – as good as any professional show. So well done to all our 

excellent directors actors, technical and backstage members for your crucial support.  

My thanks to Matt who heads up our Studio plays – another cracking season in the smaller 

space, the details of which are outlined in his report. 

The coming season in both houses is now published and I think represents a balance of 

popular and new writing that will appeal to members and punters alike.  

As this is my last AD report, I’d like to take this opportunity to wish my successor the very 

best. It’s been my pleasure to serve the Society and I am sure they will have fun too! 

 

Rory Reynolds 

Artistic Director, QMT & Bancroft Players 

 

Studio Theatre Report 2033 – 2024 

This year the Studio has presented a number of very different plays, all of which 

have attracted different audiences.  

We started with the Vagina Monologues directed by Hannah Conway, which brought 

some new members to the Bancroft Players as well as a lot of new audience 

members. This was an important piece of theatre performed fearlessly by a strong 

cast.  



Then we had Elsie and Norm’s Macbeth directed by Allie-Marie Hunter. This was a 

traditional comedy with the two actors frantically playing the whole cast of 

Shakespeare’s tragedy, and brought some welcome laughs to our winter blues.  

Next up was Low Level Panic directed by Amy Sheilds. This was another female led 

play with a young and talented cast examining the effects of society’s objectification 

of women. A funny and moving piece of theatre.  

Finally, we had Samuel Beckett’s Krapp’s Last Tape directed by myself. This along 

with the short ‘bonus feature’ (Act Without Words 2) showed that there is still a place 

classic, and sometimes challenging, theatre at the QMT.  

All these plays have been supported by our Tech and Set Build teams, and despite 

the limited budgets and resources, they have consistently delivered high quality 

production values, so special thanks to them for this.  

This year the studio has also branched out into one off events, with a preview of 

Juno Theatre Company’s Formally Big Fish and the Shout & Whisper poetry event. 

These shows brought new people to the QMT and on both occasions sold out (which 

was good news for our bar takings!).  

There have been challenges though, Elsie and Norm did not initially attract anyone 

to the auditions despite this being a play chosen to offer opportunities to older 

members of the Bancroft Players. Luckily the ream persisted with the project and 

found a work-around with the original director taking one role and handing the 

directing duties over to Allie-Marie. However there was a good chance that this play 

would have had to have been cancelled and so it is a shame that more older 

members did not wish to audition.  

Moving forwards, next seasons plays again are an eclectic mix of classic and new 

theatre, plus a musical as well which will be an exciting challenge to all involved. I 

wish all the upcoming directors the best of luck with their projects, and as ever 

support will be on offer if needed.  

Finally, again I’d like to thank all those who have supported the Studio this season, 

whether that has been via involvement in shows or just by coming to see them. Your 

support is always appreciated.  

   Matt Gray – QMT Studio Theatre Manager 

 

Theatre Managers report for AGM 2024 

 

If I was writing this as a Chris Lane end-of-year report, I would say I’ve had another 

great year.   Following on from the fun of creating the Equus set and horses heads, 

this year I got to create a multi-level set with trussing bridge and led-light steps for 



Company, a full-on adventure playground for pirate and lost boys and fire canons at 

the audience! for Pan, and got to help create contemporary sets for Big Spirit and 

Juniors with the latest in lighting fixtures.   It just shows what wonderful opportunities 

there are within our theatre when you choose to get involved, whatever your 

discipline.   What’s the relevance of this?   The first two showed the flexibility of the 

space we own and the experience we have gained in our  level of inventory of stock 

we hold. Peter Pan just about used all the platforms, legs and rails we own and 

managed to maintain a high audience capacity while delivering an exciting space to 

perform in.  This achieved a recording breaking income for a show, which helps 

support all the shows throughout the year which can then be more challenging ones 

but maybe not such an audience draw. This is important tradition we continue to 

uphold.   Our investment in stock helps us to maintain a high level of production 

standard by recouping the cost over multiple shows even if one show bares the cost 

initially by returning a lower profit. This is the advantage of owning our own space, 

over performing in external theatres.   Continual investment in capital items in future 

will ensure we stay at the forefront of design for shows. 

The second two shows above illustrate the recent advances made in technology and 

the benefit of investments.  As of last September, fluorescent lamps are being 

phased out, they are still available but not being manufactured. This means we are 

having to replace them with the current technology which is LED at the moment. We 

are continuing to do this around the theatre on an attrition basis as a fitting fails or 

the tubes give out. This is allowing us the spread the cost as we earn income rather 

than a large-scale replacement all at once.   There are certain areas that will need a 

swap out all at once, the biggest being the auditorium, which I am exploring and 

costing at present ready for the inevitable. 

The reason all these points above all come together is that the stage light fittings I 

borrowed for Laramie and Midsummers’ Nights Dream, might be the future of LED 

development or they may just remain another variation of the list of fittings available, 

we have to wait and see.   The reason these fittings are different is that they are 

battery powered.   We have got used to LED lamps being quoted as say 10x more 

efficient than filament, and that is a big saving, but they still use that energy at the 

time you want it illuminated and that can be at peak rates (especially for us), the 

reason battery powered lamps are different is that although they still need a mains 

power lead  to them to charge up this can be down at a time of your choosing. 

So it might be that if this form of technology takes off, it is not so relevant how 

efficient the LED fitting is, as to what rate you can negotiate for your off-peak 

electricity for the time you choose to charge the fittings, typically overnight.   I will be 

sounding out the industry over the next year to see which way the trend is going as 

this scaled and affordable than the units produced can significantly determine our 

form of investment in the general light fittings we choose as well as the stage lighting 

fittings which will also need replacement shortly, as the concessions of filament 

lamps currently in place for theatre will not last for ever.   Stage Lighting 



manufacturers are already conscious of this financial burden that schools, uni’s and 

theatres like ours will have to bear shortly, and are designing ranges of lanterns that 

will be more for large theatre and stadiums.   So at least the voice of theatre is being 

listened to in this country and impending impact on us understood.   So this year 

coming will be one of continual replacement on that front.   Change and investment 

is coming so we just need to be ready to make the best choices when it is required. 

The theatre has been supported by its wonderful team of helpers again, Oksana has 

continued with us on cleaning, Amanda has taken on the refreshing of many areas 

inside plus many other jobs, and Keith Swainston looking after the exterior grounds. 

We thank them all for their continued great efforts. Thanks also to members of the 

set and backstage team who have assisted with improvements around the theatre 

outside of their production duties. 

I have managed to find a method of refurbishing the red auditorium chairs that 

makes them more robust for now and easily changeable in future when the 

untouched ones fail.  When I have finished the last few of the broken chairs it will 

give us a stock of over 180, which means that we can consider storing row D in 

future if we want for shows and the potential increase in ticket sales at 181 seats. 

We had the flooring repaired in the studio auditorium without complete replacement, 

and the team will be returning shortly to repair the section around the bins storage 

area.  In the first full week of August we will be having the tarmac replaced at the 

front of the theatre to  improve our image on arrival. I will ask anyone without a direct 

need to use QMT parking spaces not to occupy them during this week to allow staff 

doing essential deliveries and collections. There  will also be new lining and notices 

to accompany this as well. 

Chris Lane, Theatre Manager. 

BIG SPIRIT REPORT TO AGM 

It’s been another storming year for the Youth theatre. Actually, we have been so very lucky 

to have had Katie Milward nee Rallison with us for the last 20 years or so. In fact, she never 

left Big Spirit but moved seamlessly from being a member starting at age 13 to being the 

leader of the group without taking any gap years.  

The first BS production of the season was combined with the BPs and was the wonderfully 

exotic production of Peter Pan in December. It was full of Katie’s creativity and it took a 

splendid team from the QMT to realise her dream. The youth theatre loved doing the show 

and they always enjoying working with the adult company. Something that is happening 

again next summer in Twelfth Night.  

Our second show was The Laramie Project. It is a piece of verbatim theatre about the 

murder of a young gay man in Laramie and is often played just by voices or by mainly still 



actors. In Katie’s hands it was transformed into vocal and a movement presentation and it 

was a tremendously emotional experience.  

In some ways it is the end of a cycle for Big Spirit. So many of the older ones are moving on, 

leaving a much younger group behind. Don’t worry – we’ve been here many times before, 

and the younger ones always take up the baton. But it is especially sad this year for Big Spirit 

as Katie too is leaving. She is moving on to other challenges and of course we wish her well. 

Katie has been an inspiration for generations of Big Spiriters and is very much loved by them 

all so, as you can understand, it’s a tough time. 

However, we have a wonderful new youth theatre leader starting soon - Megan Burke. 

Megan too was a member of Big Spirit for many years (who wasn’t?) and has been working 

with the National Youth Theatre and as a professional actress. So she is perfectly qualified 

for the role! Megan will start in August and she will be introducing herself to everyone as 

soon as she can.  

Thus the see-saw of fate moves irrevocably on and next year we will focus on increasing the 

group size up to around 25 members. Big Spirit have two shows slated for next season – in 

November and in April as well as being part of Twelfth Night - so please support us.  

Rory Reynolds on behalf of Katie Milward. 

Junior Bancroft Players Report for the AGM Wednesday 3rd July 2024 

The Juniors are successfully running two groups now.  One group meeting on Saturday 

mornings and the other group meeting on Monday evenings.  There are 37 children across 

the two groups. 

The Saturday morning group performed a modern version of “Romeo and Juliet “ in 

February this year, selling out on the Friday evening.   The Monday evening group performed 

a traditional, all female version of “A Midsummer Night’s Dream”, playing to good houses 

both nights. 

Both groups are combining to perform a short end of season showcase in the studio in July, 

consisting of a selection of monologues and physical theatre with a short opening dance.     

Following on from last year’s Summer Workshop we are very well subscribed again this year.  

The workshop runs Monday to Friday 10am to 3.30pm for one week during the school 

holidays, with a performance on the Friday for friends and family. 

We have a healthy waiting list that should fill the places of those moving up to “Ensemble” 

from both groups. 

Thanks to everyone who has supported the Juniors this season.     Big thanks to Christine and 

her team for two absolutely stunning sets.  It is really appreciated by myself and the children 

who definitely step up a level once they have such an amazing set in place.  Also thanks to 

Chris and the Tech Team for their tech support and for creating a fabulous forest lighting 



design for “A Midsummer Night’s Dream”, which the children were amazed by.  It makes 

such a difference to them to have such a professional set and lighting experience. 

Huge thanks to Leanne and Evie, Oscar and Imy for all their wonderful help and 

commitment. 

Thanks also to those who come and help during the production week and for those who 

support the Juniors by coming to see the shows which is so very very much appreciated. 

Claudia O’Connell 

Team Leader 

Junior Bancroft Players 

 

BANCROFT PLAYERS   200 CLUB REPORT  July 2024 

 
Yet again, I have to report that sadly five of our members have passed away in the last 
12 months.  It would be great to have younger people join, to balance out our age 
profile! But two have joined via the website – well one was a renewal, whose 
membership lapsed a couple of years ago but I am still counting that as a new member. 
 
This year the 200 Club will be donating £310 to the theatre.  Usually I like to put the 
money towards a specific project but am leaving it to the EC to decide on this occasion. 
Why the odd £10 you might be asking. Well, in December last year, Peter Linnett won 
£10.  However a few weeks later Diana told me that they were unable to bank the 
cheque as their cat had destroyed it by walking over it with wet paws and could I please 
put it toward theatre funds. So thank you, Sassy for your kind donation! (And I am 
reliably told that Sassy will be thrilled to have her named mentioned in this report!) 
 
As ever, I optimistically look forward to influx of new members! And thank you to our 
existing members for their continued support. 
 
 
Paula Downes 

 

Membership   Elliott reported that 222 members had paid their memberships.    He 

also went through the survey which had been sent out and reported on honorary 

memberships which had been given to Charles Plester and Christine Neal in 

recognition of their work over the past few years.     Elliott also asked members for 

future nominations. 

Election of Officers Chairman – Elliott Bunker, Secretary – Vivien Kerr, Treasurer – 

Mark Weatherbed, Artistic Director – as there were two nominations a vote was held 

and Nicki Pope was elected as Artistic Director, Studio Manager – Matt Gray, Theatre 

Manager – Chris Lane, Main Theatre Production Manager – no nomination but this 

would likely be settled within a short time; Business Manager – no nomination 

received. 

• Refining the vision so that it is fit for 

purpose 

• Formulating a long-term (phased) facility 

improvement plan 

• Work on increasing active membership 

and community involvement 



Election of 3 Committee members   Emma O’Connell, Emma Northcott, Rory 

Reynolds, were elected. 

Members comments and questions   It was asked whether  the Comedy Nights and 

productions could be separated in the Whats-On.   Sugar Zoo are looking at this 

issue.   There was some discussion on how to reach people who do not use 

Facebook social media and whether advertising on other Facebook local pages 

might be useful.   It was also suggested that local libraries might take leaflets etc.   

Matt was thanked for sending production information to the Comet.     Nicki Pope 

was thanked for arranging for her form to sponsor the QMT.   Elliott was also thanked 

for the considerable amount of work he carried out in support of the theatre. 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30 pm. 

 

 

There is typically a There is to incorporation  

1. The Trustees of the Charity are satisfied  

• Their house is on order 

• The charity to incorporate and that incorporation is in the best 

interests of the charity 

2. Members give “in principle” approval to the proposed incorporation 

3. Obtaining consent, as necessary of any third parties (Landlords and 

funders) 

4. Obtaining consent, as necessary of any regulators and umbrella bodies 

5. Assessing of new DBS certs are necessary and applying for them if so 

6. Assessing the position on endowments covenants 

7. Submitting the CIO constitution; the Charity Commission application for 

registration; the Charity Commission Trustee Eligibility Declaration to the 

Charity Commission 

8. Once registered with the Charity C tax reference number, apply for the 

CIO to be registered for any other umbrella bodies as appropriate 

9. Any transfer of employment – There is none 



10. Hold respective meetings with - execute consent to assignment, 

as necessary 

• Plant and Equipment – This will pass by delivery 

• Bank Accounts – Banks usually want new accounts 

opened for a CIO, if the case it will be necessary to 

transfer funds  

• to CIO 

11. Arranging for all membership declarations to all 

prospective members of the CIO (This is a specific 

requirement of a CIO) 

12. Complete the statutory register of trustees and 

members 

13. Obtaining the registration number of the CIO 

14. Once the position of legacies and endowments 

then arranging for the Charity Commission to remove 

the unincorporated charity from the charity  

1. The Trustees of the Charity are satisfied  

• Their house is on order 

• The charity to incorporate and that incorporation is 

in the best interests of the charity 

2. Members give “in principle” approval to the proposed 

incorporation 

3. Obtaining consent, as necessary of any third parties (and 

funders) 

Obtaining consent, as necessary of any regulators and  



 


